TPC BOG Meeting

Minutes

August 20, 2007

In Attendance: missing Jeff Babikian, Leissa Jackmauh and David Norman

Minutes: July 23rd minutes approved as is.

Called to order at 6:40

Presidents Report-Tom Packer

· Newsletter going out end of August with report of state of finances. 

· Primary issues we are dealing with are restructuring fitness center and tennis-proposed restructure of TD. 

· Town hall meeting September 5th (wed)

· Bob Austrian will do a “post-mortem of renovation” closure letter after August newsletter goes out. 

Member Communication:

Kam Shadan- speaking in spirit of community building. Member of Tiburon community for 30 years. Relayed frustration at several attempts to schedule group, fun tennis clinic over a period of three months. He found process frustrating and asked BOG to review structure of tennis department. Additionally, he asked that there be support for member initiatives, to change mix of pros to have more community, fun, non-competitive oriented side (older) to offset younger champion oriented pros (gen-xers) and lastly to give management authority to manage programs. 

Don Bronstein- Stated current tennis department focuses on profit leaders (ladies league)  and has ignored rest of membership and believes non-members have too much access. Suggests no need for director, member services or Julie to manage lesson scheduling. Pros should promote ball machine, and incent to teach members to use. Create club social committee to plan events. 

Diane Bradford present. 

Jordan addressed the current contract of TD and explained that it’s terms will not be renewed, but that it was written with membership desires in mind. It was not executed for whatever reason but it was not for lack of trying. The tennis department is on top of the priority list to redo. Mike Tierney added that maybe one non-pro person responsible for all things tennis and who would report to Julie. Also balance of usage is going to be necessary.  Key is how it is done and how it measured.

Bill Falk Resigned from BOG. He was thanked for 8 years of service to TPC as member and president for 2 years. Brought first renovation initiative to vote.

Alumni Legends-Kristi Calhoun update

Brought in map to show layout. All very organized. Enter by basketball court through fitness gate. Equipment on premises (ct 6) on Aug 31st, big bleachers up beginning of September. Austin doing food- cash only. They are removing bocce ball court for us. VIP tent on ball machine court. All permits are done with town, plus insurance policy for 1mm. JC encouraged to make and sell t-shirt. PR: commercials and articles that will include TPC.

Brandon Coupe: 

Announced he is leaving. Assistant Coach down on The Farm. His tenure at TPC was lauded and it was said that he has big shoes to fill and that he will be missed. He said that he would help out with the transition in any way he can and would like to come back in summer to teach.

Ballot: 

Letter to be mailed Aug 21st for September 5th meeting, 20 days afterward (September 25th) ballots will be mailed. Bob Austrian will write ballot language for November vote. It was discussed and that the senior group will have $45 quarterly minimum requirement if the initiative passes. F&B minimum language on ballot: benefits need to be spelled out more specifically, acknowledge patience and promise to establish a standard of business that the members will be expecting.

General Managers Update - Julie

· Xpiron-running well, program not perfect. Group booking victim of glitches. Xpiron (swim, fitness personal training and private all on). Tennis still dragging heels. Historical data in, just not future therefore it is impossible for someone to book a lesson without talking to pro. Also, no one on staff this summer who wanted to take on extra hours to provide more lesson availability. 

· Conexion (POS software) goal to get swim team and masters to handle

· Credit card billing: goal was September (September 10), but CSI software will be holding it up. October 10 start date for credit card charges. Members have and will be notified of this.

· Café

~Financials do not reflect that no interdepartmental charges have been made. Revenues should be 16-18k higher; July bottom line is in black. Concern that there are no startup costs as line item, should be included. Not in P&L currently, but decided that Julie would include some % of costs to be re-ledger to F&B. 

~Outside ordering window needs to be open to keep wet people out of nice clubhouse. JC to ask Austin plan for back order window and are we meeting priority of member demand (e.g. milk shakes). 

· Facility rental policy- pushback on contracts as not family friendly, too expensive, etc. Read email from Juliana. Scheduling of parties, etc. needs to occur at non-peak times. (e.g. Not 75 people on Sunday afternoon.) Kate & Austin have asked for and now have total supervision of events.  Also need to have an event chaperone keep them in line (over 40 people).

· Tiburon Mile Swimmer- 12 elite, international swimmers to come for RCP mile. Request from Placek to allow them and others to swim for free. Discussion of history of abuse and breaking of agreement in past. Swim committee recommends that we should take a year off from doing this. 

Motion: Allowing Tiburon Mile to use club only on the day of the event, with roster and waiver and TPC will absorb guest fee. 6-7am unlimited.  End of day Friday, 5pm deadline for roster or no non-members can swim. Vote: One opposed, all others in favor.

· Fall Programming- Non member swim team families will receive list of rules. Kate to publish event calendar. 

Treasurer’s Report – Blair LaCorte

~Cash balance on July BS does not include $75k in construction account. Not great, but not in jeopardy. 

~Steve T. commented that it is a lot healthier than he was expecting. To prepare cash flow through end of year. 

~Next year’s budget will be key in knowing whether we need to increase dues and how much. 

~Lawyer reviewing refunds to members who transfer to seniors, but in meantime we are still refunding assessments for a total of around $15k a month.  

~JC asked for BOG approval (finance committee already approved): pool heater replacement, dead tree removal, airhockey repair. Approved. 

Planning Committee: renovation committee disbanded and has not been formally charged to begin. We should ask members to populate. 

Reserve Analysis Study- Process to begin again.

Meeting adjourned 10:00

Minutes respectfully submitted by Secretary, Susan Jack

